Norfolk council approves new SEND hub at Sprowston Junior School to add 16 places
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Sprowston Junior School has secured approval from Norfolk County Council for the construction of a new standalone building aimed at enhancing educational facilities for children with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). This new single-storey structure, located on Recreation Ground Road, is set to provide 16 additional places as part of a broader strategy to integrate SEND provisions within mainstream schools.
The initiative is particularly significant as it addresses the growing demand for such facilities. According to County Hall officers, the proposed Specialist Hub of Inclusive Practices will enable students with co-occurring special educational needs to receive education in an inclusive environment, benefiting from high staff-to-student ratios, small group interventions, and specialist approaches grounded in evidence-based practices. As part of the development, an existing disused building on the school premises will be demolished to accommodate the new facility.
The move is consistent with Norfolk County Council's broader plan to establish multiple similar hubs across the region. In a demonstration of its commitment to enhancing local educational provision, the council has outlined intentions to roll out a total of 76 new SEND places across various schools, including Sprowston Junior School. This effort is encapsulated in the Local First Inclusion programme, which seeks to offer more support to SEND students within mainstream educational frameworks. 
While Sprowston Junior School's plans are on track, other proposals within the county have encountered delays. Notably, the development of a similar initiative at Holly Meadows School, near King's Lynn, was postponed due to the need for further revisions after the discovery of newt DNA on site. Such challenges highlight the complexities involved in expanding educational facilities, particularly those designed to serve vulnerable populations.
Earlier initiatives in the area have also sought to enhance SEND provisions. For instance, Sprowston Infant School has announced plans to increase the capacity of its Specialist Resource Base, responding to the rising demand for such services. This effort is part of a much larger £120 million investment by the council, which aims to transform SEND education across Norfolk, addressing key challenges such as the reliance on out-of-county placements.
Beyond Sprowston, the council is also advocating for the establishment of new Specialist Resource Bases at schools including Falcon Junior School, indicating a concerted effort to bolster educational support for SEND children throughout the community. Furthermore, the ongoing SEND transformation programme, which has already created numerous new educational spaces, is designed to ensure that all children, regardless of their needs, have equitable access to high-quality education within their local area.
As these initiatives unfold, the local community can anticipate a significant shift towards more inclusive educational practices, promising enhanced opportunities for SEND students—not only in Sprowston but throughout Norfolk.
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